Held on: October 14, 2003, 10:04 am Held at: John Gray Library

Lamar University Staff Senate October 14, 2003

## Senators present:

Julie Alford Connie DeSha Shannon Klutts Chad Smith Valerie Black Cathy Dunaven Helen Lack Wendy Smith Donna Blaisdell Sherrie Fitzgerald Wendi LeBlanc Dave Stafford Sandra Brooks Mary Givan Diana Licatino Sandra Tucker Sal Costa Tom Griffen Royce McGuire Margerie Weston

## V. Unfinished Business

Senators were given by email and in print at the meeting the list of Senators and their terms. Jana Daigle explained that as stated in the By Laws, the terms are to be staggered where 1/3 of the Senator seats expire each year. The Senator's position is constant even when a Senator terminates or moves to another department. The nominations committee did not follow the guidelines in the past and therefore many of the divisions/areas had all of their senator's terms expire on the same year. This has been rectified and will be maintained in the future by the Nominations Committee.

New Business No new business

## VI. Good of the Order

- \*Candy Sales please contact Sharon Sanders or Tina Wright at 880-8127 to pick up candy to sell for March of Dimes or to turn in money.
- \*Alumni 3rd Tuesday Will be held on October 21, 2003 at the Star Bar and Grill on Crocket Street. All Alumni are encouraged to attend. Jana reported that it is a great way to see old faces that bring back great memories for both Alumni and employees.

\*The American Heart Association is having .9 1W\* neat04 re677ylouwillouwm3(m)8(l an)-3(kA)-3(m)8(

anything.  Jana stated that if you sign up for a Union or Organization and have a payroll deduction put on your